
Reference	PZC	18-1-078	to	conduct	a	public	hearing	to	consider	a	variance	to	allow	a	
screened-in	porch	to	encroach	into	the	rear	yard	setback	at	1224	Stonebriar	Court.	
	
	
November	6,	2018	
	
As	residents	in	Hobson	Villas,	we	make	an	effort	to	be	attentive	to	the	enhancements	of	our	
neighborhood.		While	growth	and	development	at	times	make	sense,	in	the	above	named	
case,	we	are	opposed	as	it	would	not	be	for	the	betterment	of	the	community.	
	
Some	homes	in	the	neighborhood	do	have	screened-in	porches	originally	built	by	the	
builder.		However,	the	encroachment	of	this	desired	porch	is	excessive	and	the	particular	
location	and	height	creates	excessive	bulk.		It	will	alter	the	landscape	and	impede	the	views	
of	others.		The	proposed	porch	may	be	a	very	nice	addition	to	the	owner,	but	it	is	clearly	
out	of	sync	in	that	location.			
	
The	uniformity	and	beauty	of	our	community	was	one	of	the	attractive	features	of	Hobson	
Villas	that	enticed	us	to	purchase	a	home	here.		Should	a	variance	be	granted	in	this	case,	
we	are	fearful	that	it	sets	a	precedent	for	others	in	the	neighborhood	to	do	the	same.			
	
Help	us	continue	to	maintain	the	appealing	look	of	Hobson	Villas.		We	encourage	Council	to	
honor	the	opinion	of	the	city	staff	and	the	vote	of	the	Planning	and	Zoning	Commission,	and	
disallow	the	variance.			
	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	






















































